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12 August 2025 
 
Electricity Authority 
PO Box 10041 
Wellington 
Email: retaildata@ea.govt.nz  

 

ENABLING CONSUMER MOBILITY BY IMPROVING ACCESS TO 
ELECTRICITY PRODUCT DATA 

Introduction 
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission on the Enabling consumer 
mobility by improving access to electricity product data consultation paper. 
This submission is from Consumer NZ, an independent, non-profit organisation 
dedicated to championing and empowering consumers in Aotearoa. 
Consumer NZ has a reputation for being fair, impartial and providing 
comprehensive consumer information and advice. 
 
Contact: Paul Fuge – Powerswitch Manager 
Consumer NZ 
PO Box 932 
Wellington 6140 
Phone:   
Email:  
 
Comments on the consultation in general  
Consumer NZ welcomes the proposal to improve access to electricity product 
data. However, our support is tempered by disappointment and frustration at 
the years of delay. We have long advocated for these obvious, low-cost, high-
impact reforms. In the face of rising power prices and growing energy hardship, 
this inaction has been detrimental to the interests of consumers. 
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For 25 years, Consumer NZ has been operating Powerswitch, the country’s most 
comprehensive electricity and gas comparison tool. Our ability to deliver 
accurate, personalised savings has, despite years of requests to the Authority, 
been undermined by the lack of access to essential data. 
 
Why data access matters 
Consumers have long been denied the benefits of full retail competition 
because key data remains needlessly inaccessible. This data is necessary to 
make accurate comparisons, a fact confirmed by independent research.1 
Without access to electricity product data, consumers must attempt to 
manually extract details from power bills that are often confusing, incomplete 
or inconsistent. This level of friction causes many to abandon the comparison 
and switching process because they find it too confusing and difficult. 
 
Due to inaction on the data access issue, we have been forced to rely on ever 
more complex workarounds, estimates and assumptions - undermining site 
performance and making comparisons less compelling. The stakes are 
significant: a mere 1% increase in switching would save households around $8 
million annually.2 Instead, unnecessary complexity and missing data keep 
switching rates far below their potential, weakening competitive pressure and 
keeping prices higher than they should be. 
 
Conclusion 
This reform is years overdue. For too long, consumers have been denied choice, 
savings and the benefits of genuine competition because access to essential 
data has not been enabled, for no good reason.  
 
The proposal is a chance to remove the barriers, improve competition and 
return millions of dollars to household budgets. Inaction has already cost New 
Zealanders too much. We cannot delay any longer: New Zealanders are losing 
out, and the Authority must act now.  
 
Our answers to specific questions are contained in Appendix A. 

 
1 Powerswitch Strategic Review, Energy Link, January 2023  
2 $7,984,568.  Average savings = $400 (Powerswitch).  Number of residential households = 1,996,142 (EMI, 30 June).   










































